NEW MEXICO SCHOOL FOR THE VISUALLY HANDICAPPED

BOARD OF REGENTS REGULAR MEETING

14 DECEMBER 2001

NMSVH MAIN CAMPUS

ALAMOGORDO, NM

I. Call to Order

The regularly scheduled meeting was called to order by President Donna Stryker at 8:42 a.m., Friday, December 14, 2001.  Board members present were: Donna Stryker, Jim Salas, and Katherine Ingold.  Board members absent were:  Reta Jones and Joe Salazar.  Staff members participating were Superintendent Dianna Jennings, Dr. Kenalea Johnson, Director of Outreach, Dr. Jackie Wood, Director of Student Services, Retha Coburn, Business and Finance Manager, Linda Lyle, Preschool Principal, Veronica Gallegos, Human Resources Coordinator.   John Williams, Executive Assistant,was recorder.

II.
Pledge of Allegiance

Jim Salas led the audience in the pledge of allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America.

III.
Introduction of Guests

Guests present:  Mr. Cliff McDonald and Dr. Dave Townsend, authors of the book, Centennial, Where the Old West Meets the New Frontier.  Written in celebration of Alamogordo’s centennial.

IV.
Announcements – Board Comments

Katherine Ingold – Expressed her pleasure at seeing Dr. Townsend and Mr. McDonald.  Stated that during this past month she had the opportunity to visit the campus and observed the children and the staff at work.  She stated that she had heard many compliments of the school, and expressions of appreciation for the work that is done by the Board of Regents.  She attended the arts and crafts fair that was held in the campus gymnasium and expressed that she hopes that this will be an annual affair at NMSVH.  She stated that the fair was well organized and well attended.  Stated that it is good to be attending this meeting of the Board of Regents.  

Jim Salas – Wished everyone a good morning.  Stated that he and his wife had an opportunity to spend some time on the campus in November while attending a scheduled IEP for the foreign exchange student that his family is hosting.  He also had an opportunity to sit in on some of her classes and visit with some of the NMSVH staff.  He attended the arts and crafts fair that was held in the gymnasium and enjoyed seeing some of the crafts that were made by our students.  Expressed his appreciation for the campus activities that were held while he and his wife were visiting.  

Donna Stryker – Thanked Jim Salas for facilitating the November Board of Regents meeting in her absence.  Stated that her son Bruce, a former student at NMSVH, made all-state choir.  On January 12, 2002 he will be performing at the University of New Mexico Performance Center as a member of the all-state choir.  Bruce also participated in a “Poetry Slam” on-line.  He was chosen by his peers to represent their school in this event.  As part of this event, Bruce wrote about people and events that have affected his life.  She stated that she believes that we all know how much we affect other people’s lives.  But sometimes she thinks that we may forget the impact that we have.  Her son wrote something that he calls “The Inner Heart Collection”, which is a collection of personal thoughts and observations about himself and his life.  One of the acknowledgements contained in this collection is to Retha Coburn.  He wrote “There are many people who helped this collection come about.  So many that if I were to mention them all I would have to make this portfolio even longer, so I will just stick to the ones that gave the most help.”  He then included “Retha Coburn,  “You get thanks for being an excellent computer teacher and for pushing me out of my comfort zone.”  She stated that she wanted to share that with Retha Coburn and thanked her for making a difference in her son’s life.  She thanked Superintendent Jennings for sharing the letter that was written to the Board of Regents by her father.  She stated that she enjoyed reading it and it touched her heart.  

V. Input

A. Public Input.

No public input.

B. Parent Input.  

No Parent Input.

VI.
Board Activities

A. Agenda.  

President Stryker stated that if the Board has no objection she would like to move the agenda item that addresses the presentation of the Alamogordo Centennial Book (XI, F.) to the top of the agenda.  Mr. Cliff McDonald and Dr. Dave Townsend have come to the meeting early and she would like to accommodate their schedule.  President Stryker stated that the Board of Regents has been invited to attend the NMSVH Student Christmas Program, which is scheduled for 9:30 a.m.  She asked that the agenda be modified as necessary to ensure that the members of the Board of Regents can attend the entire program.  President Stryker asked if there are any other changes to the agenda?  Superintendent Jennings asked if a time could be determined for Major Focus so that the presenters could be notified.  President Stryker stated that if the Board has no objection the Major Focus presentation could be held immediately following the presentation by Mr. McDonald and Dr. Townsend.  President Stryker asked if there are any other changes to the agenda?  There were no other changes.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to approve the agenda as amended.  (carried unanimously)


B.
Minutes, Regular Meeting of November 2, 2001.  

President Stryker asked if there were any corrections to the presented minutes?  There were no corrections needed to the presented minutes.

UPON A MOTION by Jim Salas, seconded by Katherine Ingold, the Board moved to approve the Minutes, Regular Meeting of November 2, 2001 as presented.  (carried unanimously)

C.
Superintendent’s Report.  

President Stryker asked if there were any comments or questions regarding the Superintendent’s Report?  There were no comments or questions.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to approve the Superintendent’s Report as presented.  (carried unanimously)

VII.
Business and Finance.

A. Personnel Report.  

President Stryker asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the Personnel Report?  There were no questions or comments.

B. Monthly Investment Report – October 2001

President Stryker asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the Monthly Investment Report?  Retha Coburn informed the Board that our investment portfolio experienced gains in October 2001 and November 2001.  She stated that it is her hope that our portfolio is stabilizing and that we will continue to experience investment gains.  She also informed the Board that the State Investment Council has just announced that they are ready to offer high yield bonds.  Investment in high yield bonds offers a larger return on investments, but also presents a higher investment risk.  The risk would not be as great as the equity market.  This may be something that NMSVH wants to explore in the future.  There were no questions or comments.

C. 2001-2002 Operating Budget/Expense Report – October/November 2001

President Stryker asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the 2001-2002 Operating Budget/Expense Reports for October and November 2001?  Retha Coburn stated that NMSVH is doing quite well regarding the budget.  The November 2001 report indicates that NMSVH has spent 32.61% of the total budget with 43% of the fiscal year having past.  The Board expressed their appreciation for the positive budget news.  There were no questions or comments.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to approve the Personnel Report as presented, Monthly Investment Report – October 2001 as presented, and the 2001-2002 Operating Budget as presented.   (carried unanimously)

VIII.
Executive Session.  10:42 a.m. to 1:21 p.m., December 14, 2001

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to enter into Executive Session at 10:42 a.m., Friday, December 14, 2001, in accordance with Section 10-15-1 of the New Mexico Open Meetings Act to discuss Limited Personnel Issues, Confidential Student Information, Hiring of New Certified Staff, and the Department of Justice (DOJ) Report.   Roll call vote:  Jim Salas – aye, Katherine Ingold – aye, Donna Stryker – aye.   Present in the Executive Session will be members of the Board of Regents, Superintendent Dianna Jennings, and Veronica Gallegos, Human Resources Coordinator.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to come out of Executive Session at 1:21 p.m., Friday, December 14, 2001 where the only items discussed were Limited Personnel Issues, Confidential Student Information, Hiring of New Certified Staff, and the Department of Justice (DOJ) Report.    Roll call vote:  Jim Salas – aye, Katherine Ingold – aye, Donna Stryker – aye.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to hire Francis Shoot as part-time nurse for the Early Childhood Program, Hazel Dayish as part-time Developmental Specialist for the Early Childhood Program, and Regina Huffman as part-time Development Specialist for the Early Childhood Program.  (carried unanimously)
IX. Major Focus – Information Resource Center (IRC) 

Ruthie Ford and Pat Stevenson provided a display table of examples of the type of work that is done by the NMSVH Information Resource Center.  This display included Braille textbooks, maps, tactile graphics, and the equipment utilized to develop these school resources.  The IRC provides adaptive classroom materials to the NMSVH students and to students in public schools throughout the State of New Mexico.  Ruthie Ford provided a brief overview of the IRC function.  Ruthie Ford stated that at the present time NMSVH estimates that the IRC is providing services to approximately 825 students statewide.  She stated that NSMVH recently published a handbook for distribution to the school districts that outlines the services offered by the NMSVH IRC and the procedures to follow to request materials from the IRC.  President Stryker complimented Ruthie Ford on the handbook that was distributed to the school districts.  Pat Stevenson provided a brief overview of the Braille and tactile graphics production.  She stated that this year NMSVH is producing 5 textbooks.  This is something that has not been done on the campus in the past.  This is proving to be a challenge but will be beneficial to the children in New Mexico.  One book that is currently being worked on is a history book.  Pat Stevenson stated that she recently received a call from a Los Lunas School District teacher who thanked her for including the maps in the textbooks.  Evidently most Braille history books do not include tactile graphic maps.  The teacher was impressed that NMSVH is taking the time to produce a comprehensive textbook.  Pat Stevenson stated that the IRC is also involved in producing Braille versions of the high school competency tests (Terra Nova).  This year New Mexico has adopted completely new Terra Nova tests.  These new tests will need to be produced in Braille and distributed to the school districts.  As of now NMSVH has not received the new tests.  We hope to receive the tests soon, at which point Braille production will begin.  Organizations and businesses throughout the state also seek our Braille expertise.    Jim Salas asked how much is charged for Braille production for organizations or businesses other than school districts?  Pat Stevenson stated that a fee schedule has been established that is designed to offset the cost of production without experiencing any profit.  Jim Salas stated that we need to be careful that we do not compete with private businesses.  He stated that he knows that there are private businesses in the state that do Braille transcription.  Pat Stevenson stated that she would like to get more information on the Braille transcription business in the state.  She stated that NMSVH receives calls frequently from people wanting to know where they can have documents, signs, etc., Brailled.  Jim Salas stated that he would get the information and send it to the Superintendent.  President Stryker also asked to have that information.  Katherine Ingold pointed out that private business has to factor in their labor costs when setting up a price structure.  To ensure that NMSVH does not compete unfairly with private business we need to make sure that labor costs are factored into our pricing structure for Braille production.  Jim Salas stated that he wants NMSVH focus to be on Braille production for the NMSVH campus and state school districts.  If there are private businesses that do Braille transcription, then we need to refer inquiries to the private businesses.  Pat Stevenson stated that if IRC has a list of private resources for Braille transcription they would be happy to refer inquiries.  Dr. Johnson stated that the IRC works together very well as a team.  All departments within IRC work closely together to ensure that needed materials and projects are done in a timely fashion.  The teamwork within IRC is a wonderful thing to observe.  Dr. Johnson stated that IRC is producing more while spending less.  Jim Salas asked how successful we are in obtaining the narrative part of textbooks on disk so that we do not have to waste time scanning to disk before Braille production begins?  Pat Stevenson stated that the 5 textbooks that IRC is currently working on came with the text on disk.  We are still struggling to get text files from the state, specifically the tests.  There are tests out there that are Brailled but are not being used by the state.  Jim Salas stated that there has been some work on the national level with American Publishers Association to ensure that Braille materials get to the students as easily as possible.  Dr. Johnson stated that the IRC is also working to increase the amount of materials that they get in text files so that they can increase Braille production to the schools.  The American Printing House for the Blind is also working to increase the amount of materials available by text files. The Board of Regents thanked Ruthie Ford and Pat Stevenson for their work in the IRC.

X. Policies & Procedures.

A. Proposed NMSVH Policy 207, Summer Wages.

Superintendent Jennings presented a proposed policy designed to establish wages and benefits for employees working the NMSVH summer programs.  In order to establish a wage and benefit structure for summer program employment the Human Resource Office surveyed other schools to determine their summer compensation rates.  The scope of work required during summer programs is not as extensive as the scope of work during the normal school year.  We therefore determined that it is fair to establish an hourly rate commensurate with the work required instead of offering a rate based on the monthly contract salary.  President Stryker asked which schools were surveyed to determine the hourly rate structure?  Veronica Gallegos stated that eleven schools were poled.  Of the eleven that were poled three responded with their compensation rates.  The schools that responded were Las Cruces Public Schools, Arizona School for the Blind, and Iowa School for the Deaf.  Katherine Ingold stated that consideration needs to be given to the higher cost of living in those areas that responded.  She asked if that was taken into consideration?  Veronica Gallegos stated that that was considered when establishing the proposed compensation rates for NMSVH summer employment.  Jim Salas asked if Orientation and Mobility staff were included in the compensation tables contained in the proposed policy?  Superintendent Jennings stated that Orientation and Mobility staff are included under the category of Diagnostics.  President Stryker asked if the Board had any questions or comments regarding this proposed policy.  There were no additional questions or comments.

B. Proposed NMSVH Policy 464, Personnel Prep Program.

Superintendent Jennings presented a draft of the proposed policy that would address the Personnel Prep Program.  This policy will outline the program, establish eligibility to participate in the program, establish stipulations, and outline the application process.  Superintendent Jennings stated that this is a draft and approval is not being sought during this meeting.  She wanted to provide this policy to the Board for their review and input.  Once the university proposals are received and reviewed the policy will be reviewed and revised if necessary.  The policy will then be brought back to the Board for approval.  Jim Salas stated that under the Eligibility section, paragraph 4, subparagraph d., it states “Other persons interested in becoming TVI and/or O&M specialists who are not presently working for a school district”.  When this eligibility category was included, who were we thinking might qualify?  Superintendent Jennings stated that we have some parents who have expressed interest in the TVI/O&M training and certification.  This category will depend on the proposal that is approved once all proposals are submitted and a recommendation is brought to the Board.  Dr. Johnson stated that there are also some Education Assistants who work closely with students with visual impairments.  These Education Assistants may not have an education degree at this time but may be interested in the TVI/O&M Certification.  Jim Salas stated that if we have someone who wants to take the coursework,  we are saying that they can be eligible for our Personnel Prep Program.  However, once they finish our Personnel Prep Program they cannot be hired because they do not have an education degree.  Dr. Johnson stated that a possible scenario might be a school that will give undergrad credit to an education assistant who completes the Personnel Prep Program and obtains TVI/O&M Certification.  That school might then be able to grant an undergrad degree to that education assistant.  The education assistant would still have other coursework that they would have to complete.  The Personnel Prep Program will serve as a step towards obtaining the degree.  Katherine Ingold asked what happens if we support someone in the pursuit of this TVI/O&M work, and they do not have a college degree, and they do not pursue a degree once this specialized work is completed?  Dr. Johnson stated that the tuition provided under the Personnel Prep Program would then have to be paid back to NMSVH.  Katherine Ingold asked if that person would be hirable?  Dr. Johnson stated that to be hired the person would have to have some type of degree.  Dr. Johnson stated that this eligibility stipulation is one that will probably be expanded, or clarified, based on the university proposal that is approved by the Board.  Superintendent Jennings stated that what she foresees is that a university student who is currently working on their undergrad degree will want to use the TVI/O&M coursework as an elective to specialize in the low vision field.  Jim Salas stated that what he is concerned about is someone who has no university coursework, has not enrolled in any coursework, but sees this and decides that they might like to take the TVI/O&M coursework under our Personnel Prep Program.  Do we want to provide the TVI/O&M coursework to someone who has not shown any investment to their own education?  Jim Salas stated that if we are talking about an eligibility tier system he feels that persons who are not presently working for a school district, who are not presently taking coursework, or who have not taken coursework in the past, should be on the lowest possible eligibility tier.  Even at that point there would be some hesitation to invest the money with the hope that the person would pursue additional coursework and degree/certification.  Jim Salas stated that he understands that we can ask them to reimburse the program if they fail to move forward on a degree/certification, but that is not always as easy it appears to be.  Jim Salas stated that he is not necessarily concerned about loosing the money, but is concerned about loosing the opportunity, the slot.  We have this Personnel Prep Program structured over a 5-year period to certify a given number of TVI’s and O&M’s.  If we have someone who either takes the coursework and does not pursue their educational degree, or someone who simply wants to take the coursework out of interest and then drops the coursework before it is completed, we have lost a slot and will come up short on our 5-year goal.  We need to make sure that we use the slots for persons who will help us to achieve our goal to increase the number of TVI/O&M Specialists serving the children in the State of New Mexico.  Katherine Ingold stated that careful scrutinizing of applicants to the Personnel Prep Program would be very important.  President Stryker asked if someone could take the TVI/O&M coursework being offered under the Personnel Prep Program but pay for the coursework themselves?  There currently is no TVI/O&M coursework available for people in New Mexico and there will be some who are interested in the certification with no intentions of seeking additional degrees.  Dr. Johnson stated that those people would fall under a lower eligibility tier.  If there are vacant slots available, then consideration could be given to those just interested in the coursework with no future goals.  Dr. Johnson restated that the policy that is being presented to the Board at this meeting is simply a draft.  The policy will be revised after the proposals are received and reviewed and it is determined what will be offered by the university.  Jim Salas stated that Section 5. Stipulations, subparagraph c., addresses the reimbursement to Personnel Prep Program if the teaching staff seeking assistance does not seek every opportunity necessary to ensure that they teach in New Mexico for 5-years following completion of the coursework.  He stated that he knows that some educational programs currently have a system where the total cost of the coursework is offset over a period of time.  As an example, a graduate may have a small percentage of the cost waived following the first year of employment in the specialized field, and each year thereafter waives a larger percentage of the coursework cost until a given period of time has expired, say 5-years at which time the coursework cost has been worked off.   Jim Salas stated that it might be beneficial to setup our Personnel Prep Program in a similar way.  His wife works under that type of payback program and he will attempt to get a copy of the university paperwork that lays out that payback plan.  President Stryker asked if the Board had any additional comments or questions regarding the draft policy proposal regarding the Personnel Prep Program?  There were no additional comments or questions.  

C. Revision to NMSVH Policy 465, Employee Tuition Waiver.

Superintendent Jennings presented a revision to NMSVH Policy 465 designed to clarify the Employee Tuition Waiver program for non-certified staff.  The eligibility criteria have been expanded to clarify that no other tuition assistance is available for eligible coursework.  This should eliminate any “double dipping” possibilities.  If other tuition assistance is available to an employee, that employee needs to use the other tuition assistance as the primary and our tuition waiver program as the secondary if needed.  The Human Resources Office has developed an application form that contains a statement regarding other tuition assistance.  Jim Salas asked if this policy addresses certified staff?  Superintendent Jennings stated that this program is designed for undergraduate work.  Anything higher would be handled under the Personnel Prep Program.  President Stryker asked if the Board had any additional comments or questions regarding the revision to NMSVH Policy 465?  There were no additional comments or questions.

UPON A MOTION by Katherine Ingold, seconded by Jim Salas, the Board moved to approve NMSVH Policy 207, Summer Employment as presented, and the revision to NMSVH Policy 465, Employee Tuition Waiver as presented.  (carried unanimously)

XI. Other Items

A. Presentation of Alamogordo Centennial Book.

Dr. Dave Townsend and Mr. Cliff McDonald presented copies of the book, Centennial, Where the Old West Meets the New Frontier, which they co-authored.   This book outlines the history of Alamogordo and Otero County and was written and published as a permanent commemoration of Alamogordo’s 100th birthday.  Dr. Townsend stated that he understands that NMSVH will be celebrating its 100th birthday in 2003.  He stated that NMSVH has a very rich history in Otero County and he encouraged the development of a permanent commemoration of the NMSVH centennial.  Dr. Townsend stated that Mr. McDonald and himself would be happy to lend their assistance in the planning and organization of the NMSVH centennial celebration.  He stated that he is currently contributing as part of the NMSVH centennial organization committee.  Mr. McDonald stated that he appreciates being present at this meeting of the NMSVH Board of Regents.  He stated that he appreciates the work being done by the NMSVH Board of Regents, the Superintendent, and her staff.  He is looking forward to working with NMSVH on their centennial celebration and assisting in any way that he can.  President Stryker asked that Superintendent Jennings include the NMSVH centennial on future Board agendas so that the Board is aware of committee’s work and the planned celebration events.  President Stryker and the Board members thanked Dr. Townsend and Mr. McDonald for their gift and for the contributions that they have made to NMSVH and their offer to assist with the organization of the NMSVH centennial celebration.  Superintendent Jennings stated that Alicia McAninch, NMSVH Centennial Celebration Committee Chair, has been asked to prepare a presentation for the Board of Regents.  This presentation will be made during the January 2002 Regular Meeting.   

B. Investment Portfolio Analysis

Mr. Terrance M. Wilsey, Senior Vice President Regional Investment Manager, Wells Fargo Bank, Ms. Elaine McKinney, Vice President Investment Management & Trust, Wells Fargo Bank, and Mr. Philip Gutierrez, Assistant Vice President Business Banking, Wells Fargo Bank met with the NMSVH Board of Regents to address the NMSVH Investment Portfolio.  Following a review of the NMSVH Investment Portfolio, Mr. Terrance M. Wilsey provided the Board with an overview of the portfolio, and an analysis of the NMSVH investment strategy.  Mr. Wilsey stated that he wants to ensure that the Board is aware that the State Investment Council does have a number of options available.  The assets contained in the NMSVH portfolio are the large cap assets and there is no question that large cap assets have been the wise choice for the past 10 years.  He advised that the portfolio be visited periodically to ensure that it continues to produce for NMSVH.  The Board of Regents thanked Mr. Wilsey and the other Wells Fargo representatives for visiting with the Board and providing an analysis of the NMSVH investment portfolio.

C. General Legal Services Contract.

Superintendent Jennings presented a recommendation to award the General Legal Services Contract for the period December 14, 2001 through December 13, 2002 to Castille Law Firm, L.L.C, and Cuddy, Kennedy, Hetherington, Albetta, & Ives, L.L.P.  It is recommended that the majority of legal counsel to be provided by Castille Law Firm, L.L.C. and current pending legal matters and Department of Justice matters be provided by Cuddy, Kennedy, Hetherington, Albetta, and Ives, L.L.P.  In addition, it is recommended that the initial contract period be for one (1) year and that the contract may be extended in one (1) year increments as allowed in the State Procurement Code up to a maximum of four (4) years of service.  Superintendent Jennings stated that a concerted effort has been made to utilizes the services of the Attorney General’s Office for legal advice and that effort will continue, however contracted general legal services remains a necessity.  Continued use of the Attorney General’s Office will result in decreased budgetary spending.  Jim Salas stated that it is his understanding that Cuddy, Kennedy, Hetherington, Albetta, & Ives, L.L.P. charged ½ of the regular hourly rate for time spent traveling.  He noted that travel fees were not specifically addressed in the proposal submitted by Castille Law Firm, L.L.C.  Retha Coburn stated that Cuddy, Kennedy, Hetherington, Albetta, & Ives, L.L.P. charges the full hourly rate for time spent traveling.  She is not aware of the rate that will be charged by Castille Law Firm, L.L.C. but will make sure that that information is obtained.  Jim Salas stated that the travel fees will not make a difference in his vote, he just wants to make sure NMSVH is aware of the fees prior to any billing.  President Stryker asked if there were any additional comments or questions regarding the General Legal Services Contract recommendation?  There were no additional comments or questions.

UPON A RECOMMENDATION by Jim Salas, seconded by Katherine Ingold, the Board moved to award a multi-source General Legal Services Contract to Castille Law Firm, L.L.C., AND Cuddy, Kennedy, Hetherington, Albetta, & Ives, L.L.P. for the period December 14, 2001 through December 13, 2002 with the provision that the contract may be extended in one (1) year increments as allowed in the State Procurement Code up to a maximum of four (4) years of service, with the caveat that the travel fees charged by Castille Law Firm, L.L.C. be determined.  (carried unanimously)

D. Outsourcing Update.

Retha Coburn provided an update on the Food Services outsourcing research that is currently being conducted.   As part of this update the Board was presented with a copy of the Food Services Survey form that has been mailed to all schools in the Counsel of Schools for the Blind (COSB).  As of this date we have not received a great deal of response but that is expected to change following the holidays.  It is hoped that the information that is received from the COSB schools will be valuable as we research the outsourcing of Food Services.  Retha Coburn stated that in addition to collecting information from COSB schools they would be spending time in Food Services researching the current operation.  An update to this outsourcing research will be provided to the Board at the January 25, 2002 meeting.  Jim Salas stated that one of the areas that were being explored for outsourcing was the Payroll function.  As a result of this research it was determined that some form of electronic timekeeping needed to be put into place.  He understands that electronic timekeeping is being researched.  He asked that during the research of electronic timekeeping system we ensure that the system is accessible by all NMSVH staff.  Retha Coburn stated that she would ensure that accessibility is closely looked at.  

E. Computing/Voice Network Revitalization Project Update.

Retha Coburn reported that this project is moving along nicely.  A timeline for this project has been provided to the Board.  We are slightly behind schedule.  We were hoping to start the actual construction in January 2002, however due to holiday delays we will not be starting the project bidding process until January 2002.  There are a limited number of contractors to work with on this type of project and there has been such an interest in the network revitalization area that the contractor’ schedules are tight.   President Stryker asked if there were any additional comments or questions regarding the Computing/Voice Network Revitalization Project Update?  There were no additional comments or questions.

F. NMSVH Board of Regents Transportation Accommodations.

Katherine Ingold stated that this subject was addressed at a previous meeting of the Board of Regents however the Board did not arrive at a definitive policy, protocol, or decision.  She stated that she has some points that she wishes to present.  Accommodation is reasonable.  Each Board member renders valuable professional service to the school.  The hours dedicated to the school take time from professions, careers, leisure, and rest.  The Board is a team.  All are equal and all members of the Board require accommodation of some kind in order to participate.  Therefore accommodation is reasonable for all members of the Board, as all members of the Board are equal in vulnerability.  If it requires a plane trip to get a Regent safely to a meeting, and the plane has to make two round trips, that is reasonable.  It is unfair though to put our staff in the awkward position of determining what transportation should or should not be provided to the Board.  Katherine Ingold recommended that the Board state for the record the policy on transportation accommodations, and that it is up to the individual Regent to determine what that Regent needs to get to a meeting, bearing in mind, for every Regent that is not present at a meeting, we loose 20% of our strength.  Katherine Ingold stated that she has confidence that our Regents are conscientious of our NMSVH budgetary restraints.  President Stryker asked if there were any comments or questions?  There were no comments or questions.  

XII. Information to the Board.

President Stryker asked if there were any questions or comments regarding the items contained under Information to the Board.  Jim Salas asked for additional clarification on the correspondence from the NM Department of Health regarding Resources for School Health funding assistance.  Superintendent Jennings stated that this addresses the awarding of a grant that was worked on by Dr. Judy Morrissey.  NMSVH received $10,000 from this grant which will be used to pay for Low Vision Exams for the students, and to purchase eyeglasses that are needed by the students.  Jim Salas pointed out that the memorandum on Medicaid Update states that NMSVH has to reimburse the Human Services Department approximately 25% of all NMSVH reimbursements quarterly.  He asked for clarification on the 25% reimbursement.  Retha Coburn stated that the 25% reimbursement is part of the Medicaid in the Schools Program.  We have to give 25% of direct service reimbursement back to HSD, but we keep 75% of the reimbursements.  When you consider the benefits NMSVH receives from participation in the Medicaid Program, the 25% that we have to reimburse is minimal.  
Meeting Adjourned at 3:10 p.m., Friday, December 14, 2001

(Approved 1/25/02)



(Approved 1/25/02)

​​​​​​​_______________________

​​​​​            ________________________

Donna Stryker, President


Katherine Ingold, Secretary
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